
SERVE Meeting: September 17, 2019 

 
SERVE Office: 

● The SERVE office is A111C, in the HHP Academy. 
● Office hours are posted outside the door - I will be here every day except 

Wednesdays. 
● You are welcome to drop off forms anytime the door is open. 

 
Events: 

● I will continue to use SignUp Genius for all of our events. 
● Because of the distance this year between the 2 high school buildings, events will 

be specific to grade levels - this will always be noted in the signup description. 
● Before school day events, make sure you check in with your teachers to make 

sure you are okay with missing class that day.  It is YOUR responsibility to make 
up any missed work.  School comes first :). 

● If you signed up for an event and are unable to attend, you must let me know.  I 
understand that things come up, you just have to let me know.  The first time 
you miss an event without telling me, you will get a warning.  Repeat offenders 
may be limited to after school and weekend events.   

● If I am not at an event, please be sure to get and turn in a service hour recording 
form. 

 
Service Hours: 

● Inside hours are any hours that I put out.  Outside hours are things you do on 
your own. 

● If you are trying to earn credit, both inside and outside hours count toward this 
total.  90 service hours=½ of an elective credit 

● Honor Cords: Graduating seniors can earn honor cords.  You need to complete 
100+ inside hours to receive cords. 

 
Upcoming Events: 

● Miller’s Orchard:  In exchange for volunteering on Oct. 19 and 20 Miller’s 
Orchard will be making a donation to our group.  This is a great opportunity to 
earn money for our group which we can then use to give back and for 



scholarships.  We are sharing this event with NHS and it will be an all hands on 
deck weekend!  Please check your calendars and try to sign up for a shift. 

● Watchdog: We will be partnering with NHS to sell orange glow necklaces during 
Watchdog Week.  These necklaces are in honor of our very own RHS senior who 
battled leukemia last year - she is in remission and back at school so we want to 
celebrate her!  I think it would be AMAZING to see the stands full of orange the 
night of the game.  We will also be selling the necklaces at the football game so 
make sure to tell your friends and families.  

 
Misc: 

● We will be offering SERVE shirts/sweatshirts again this year.  I will send out a 
link to the info once I have it. 

● Remind: I send out most info through Remind, so please join.  Text the #81010 
with the message “@rhs-serve”. 

● Lunch Passes: If you want to come see me during lunch, you will need a lunch 
pass.  Stop by between classes if you need one.  Passes are only for current 
SERVE members. 

● Make sure that when we are out in the community you are proudly representing 
our program!  Wear your SERVE shirt (if you have one) when you volunteer for 
events.  Please limit phone usage when volunteering and make sure you are 
dressed appropriately.  We have a wonderful rapport with organizations in our 
community and we want to be sure this continues:). 

● Make sure to check out our weebly page! You can find the service hour recording 
forms, past meeting agendas, and a calendar of events with links to SignUp 
Genius. 

● Please let me know if you have any ideas for volunteering or fundraising:)! 
 
 


